

[Oxy-students-announcements-I] Adjustments to room & board credits and workstudy financial support

Amos Himmelstein himmelstein@oxy.edu To: Oxy-students-announcements-l@oxy.edu Wed, Apr 22, 2020 at 9:36 PM

Dear Oxy Students:

Over the past week, we have conducted a further review of room and board credits to student accounts, as well as financial support for students who receive Federal Work Study and need-based Oxy Work Awards. The result of that review, which included consultations with ASOC leadership, will be an adjustment to increase the credits and financial support provided to most, although not all, affected students. Details of how both of these adjustments were calculated can be found <a href="https://example.com/here-based-oxy-work-need-based-oxy-work

Any student receiving a room and board credit adjustment will see that credit appear in their student account by Monday, April 27. The timing of incremental support for students who receive work study and work awards will vary, depending on whether they continue to work or were unable to work past March 20. We appreciate how difficult this semester has been for everyone and are grateful for how patient you have been in waiting for these adjustments.

Finally, I want to let you know the College is also in the process of setting up a Student Emergency Fund with gifts made by generous alumni and parents as well as funds we expect to receive through the federal CARES Act. We expect to have more information about this in the next few weeks.

Stay safe and stay strong.

Amos Himmelstein
Vice President and Chief Operating Officer

Oxy-students-announcements-I mailing list

Oxy-students-announcements-l@oxy.edu

http://mailman.oxy.edu/mailman/listinfo/oxy-students-announcements-l